2
[image: image1.jpg]o

[

2
1




Dove Park Community Newsletter          
http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Dove_Park/home

DovePark29223@gmail.com


April 2013


Palmetto of Richland County, LLC
Recently you received letters from Palmetto of Richland County, LLC (PRC).  As of March 21, 2013, PRC acquired the wastewater collection assets from the City of Columbia that serve 1100 customers including our neighborhood.  This is the change that was featured in the September 2012 Newsletter.
What does this mean to us?  Currently, our wastewater processing is listed on our water bill from the City of Columbia.  In the future, we will start receiving separate bills for water and wastewater treatment.  The City of Columbia will still send the water bill, and PRC will send the wastewater treatment bill.  

Please note that the rates to be charged for service from PRC are the same as those currently charged by the City of Columbia, and will be based on your water consumption.  These rates cannot be changed unless the Public Service Commission of SC (PSC) approves the change.  Since this is the case, any proposed rate change will require advanced notice and a public hearing before the PSC.

When will we start getting 2 bills?  Your April service for water and wastewater treatment should be on 2 separate bills – water from the City and wastewater treatment from PRC.
Don’t think you got a letter?  The letter arrived Saturday, March 23, 2012, and was in a very non-descript envelope.  It probably looked like junk mail to you.  A copy of the PRC letter is on our website under “Documents” on the main page.
Spring Community Yard Sale

The Dove Park Fall Community Yard Sale is set for Saturday, May 18, 2013.  The event will run from 8am to 1pm, and the advertising is paid for by your association!  If you don’t have anything to sell, then walk around and see what treasures you may find and greet your neighbors!  The rain date will be May 25, 2013.  
This semi-annual event will be advertised in The State newspaper and on Craig’s List.  The date has already been posted on the web site calendar.  Our Rules and Regulations ban all yard sales that are not Board-approved, so please participate in our Fall and Spring Yard Sale events.

Recyclables
Richland County has expanded its list of recyclables.  Here is a summary of what is accepted.
· All aluminum and metal cans, aluminum food pans, and aerosol cans.  Aluminum foil is NOT accepted.  

· All plastics marked as type 1 thru 7 are accepted.

· Phone books are now accepted. 

· Cardboard boxes, chipboard boxes (such as cereal boxes), milk and juice cartons are acceptable.  However, juice boxes (like the kids use) are NOT acceptable.

· Newspapers, magazines, catalogs, and junk mail are accepted.

· Glass bottles, jugs, and jars of any color are accepted.

The items should be placed loosely in the recycling bin, and larger boxes should be flattened and placed beside the recycle bin.  

RECYCLE BINS should be placed by the curb for pickup by 7 AM on FRIDAY. 
Richland County Pick Up Days

Tuesday 
-- Green Garbage Bins 
Wednesday 
– Yard Trash

Friday

-- Recycle bins

The Richland County regulations state that the above items should be placed by the curb no earlier than 7pm on the previous day and should be put away by 7pm on the day of pick up. 
Going Out of Town?

Richland County Sherriff’s Department can be contacted to keep an eye on your home while you are gone.  RCSD will make extra patrols while you are away.  Be sure to let them know if a neighbor or friend is going to be coming by to take care of the pets or plants.  The number to call to request this service is 576-3000.

Note:  The Dove Park POA Board is not responsible for keeping an eye on your home.  Get to know your neighbors and let them know when you will be away.  Calling RCSD is another option for your protection.

Email Addresses
If you would like to get the newsletter and other alerts, then please send an email to DovePark29223@gmail.com.  Please put your address in the subject line so that we can catalog it properly.  The Board’s policy is to use BCC (blind carbon copy) on emails so that no one else will get your email address.  The newsletters are sent as attachments; they are scanned for viruses before attachment so do not be afraid to open them.
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